MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 11, 2003

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Altonen, Thompson, Colvin, Gaskell, Stillings, and Rosenkranz

Absent:  None

Others Present:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  9

1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 7:30 PM
2. MINUTES.  Motion by Gaskell and seconded to accept the minutes of September 9, 2003 as submitted.  Motion passes 7-0.  Motion by Thompson and seconded to accept the minutes of October 14, 2003 as submitted.  Motion passes with 4 abstaining from vote due to absence at that meeting.  Motion passes 3-0.

3. COMMUNICATIONS.  There is a meeting this week at Crystal Mountain, called the “Seeds of Prosperity” for any parties that would be interested in attending.  Mr. Russell would also  like to take this time to introduce Mr. Richard Rosenkranz, who will be filling the vacancy created by Ms Keelan’s resignation.  Welcome!

4. CONCERNS OF THE PUBLIC OTHER THAN AGENDA ITEMS.  There were none.
5. A-GA-MING.  As a representative from A-GA-MING was not present, this issue was tabled until the next meeting.
6. RENTALS.  To begin, Mr. Stillings stated that he disagrees with the Zoning Board of Appeal’s decision regarding the weekly rental issue.  He believes citizens have the right to rent their property.  The ordinance needs to be updated, needs to be specific with this issue.  There needs to be limits, controls, restrictions, etc.  His concerns include sewage disposal, a sanitary code, and the number of bedrooms vs. the number of people in a rental unit.  He suggests an appendix to the ordinance to list the legislative intent of the Zoning Ordinance.  From the audience, Virginia Mouch takes the floor.  She has three documents that she distributes to the Commission for their consideration.  The handouts refer to various legal actions and tax codes that are specific to the property rental issue.  These documents are on file with the original minutes.
  Another audience member speaks of her continuing bad experience living next door to a rental unit for the last 10 years.  People who use the unit seem to be uninterested in the rights of other people, their private property, as well as the safety and well being of others.  Something needs to be done to control this problem.  Calling the Sheriff Department does not help in that they cannot patrol all areas of the county as needed.

Mr. Gaskell believes that rental property should require a Special Use Permit with controls for the use of that property.  He suggests the other Commission members begin to jot down their ideas to include in this issue.

Mr. Briggs suggests that the Commission can set the policy to be what they want it to be.  Start thinking of what the policy should be and then create an amendment to the ordinance to support the policy.  

Mr. Russell disagrees with the requirement of a Special Use Permit.  All seem to agree that the health, safety and welfare of the people is what is most important in the decision making process for this issue.  Because of its importance, it is suggested from the audience that the Commission use as many methods of communication with the public as possible.  Perhaps a Township web site could be considered?  Posting and publishing the notice of a Public Hearing does not seem to be enough, especially when these hearings occur in the winter months, when many of the township residents are gone.

In conclusion, the Commission members are asked to consider what they feel should be the policy? Jot down their ideas and concerns and bring these notes to the next meeting. 
7. LAND USE MAP.    Work continues by Mr. Briggs to update the zoning information for the Land Use Map.  Commercial, Village and Agricultural areas are complete.  Mr. Sullivan would like to see this finished in the next couple of months so the Land Use Map can be updated and put on disc.
8. CONCERNS OF THE COMMISSION.  Mr. Stillings has questions about the Wine Tasting ordinance.  The Commission is asked to write down some ideas of what they would like to see included in this potential ordinance.  Mr. Sullivan has handouts of excerpts of ordinance language from other areas that currently have wine tasting in their county or township.  He asks the members to look over the handouts and write down their ideas.  This issue will be added to next month’s agenda.

9. MEETING IS ADJOUNED AT 9:45 PM.
These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Planning Commission.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary
